

**Lake County Central Permit Facility** 500 West Winchester Road Libertyville, Illinois 60048-1331

Phone: 847.377.2600 E-mail: lcpermits@lakecountyil.gov

June 28, 2011

## **MEMORANDUM**

**TO:** Aaron Lawlor, Chair

Health and Community Services Committee

**FROM:** Delmer H. Powell, Jr. AICP Deputy Director

**RE:** Extension of the 2010 Brownfield Grant awarded to the Village of

Barrington.

Please consider the extension request from the Village of Barrington regarding its 2010 Brownfield grant. The extension request is for one year. If approved by the Committee, the grant termination date would be extended to June 28, 2012. It is recommended that a six month status update be required in January 2012. Representatives from the Village will be available to answer questions.